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DRAFT LIAISON STATEMENT TO WORKING PARTY 8D

Specific considerations regarding sharing between RNSS 
and radiolocation/radionavigation in the 
1 215-1 260 MHz portion of the 1 215-1 300 MHz band

In Working Party 8D's liaison statement to Working Party 8B (8B/96), Working Party 8B was requested to explore whether there were other technical considerations specific to sharing between RNSS and radiolocation/radionavigation which are not considered by criteria in Recommendation ITU‑R M.1463, as evaluated using the methodology in Recommendation ITU‑R M.1461 that could explain the apparent compatibility between the two services despite a theoretical possibility of interference.

In order to understand the mechanisms that may explain the apparent compatibility between the existing RNSS systems (GPS/GLONASS) and radar systems, Working Party 8B has through an ITU Circular Letter requested further information from Member Administrations as to whether any interference to radiolocation/radionavigation services has been experienced that could be attributed to RNSS and what measures if any were taken by the Member Administration to ensure compatibility. A more detailed description of the circular letter can be found in Working Party 8B's previous liaison statement to Working Party 8D (Document 8D/238).

As a result of Circular Letter 12 responses have been received of which six explain that there are no assignments to the radiolocation/radionavigation services in their Administration. In addition to these inputs Working Party 8B has also received four working papers on the subject, which have also been submitted to Working Party 8D. Following consideration of the information contained in both the Circular Letter responses and the input documents Working Party 8B is not able at this time to give Working Party 8D any guidance on technical considerations specific to sharing between RNSS and radiolocation/radionavigation services which are not considered by criteria in Recommendation ITU‑R M.1463, as evaluated using the methodology in Recommendation ITU-R M.1461 that could explain the apparent compatibility between the two services. Working Party 8B is continuing its studies (to include the results of practical measurements which have already been started) and hope to be able to be in a position at its next meeting to provide a definitive answer as to whether any performance degradation can be caused by RNSS signals. 

Working Party 8B would therefore request Working Party 8D to delay a decision as to the regulatory provisions needed to protect the radiolocation/radionavigation services until Working Party 8B has determined the reasons for the apparent lack of interference and advised Working Party 8D as to the necessary protection requirements to ensure the protection of the radiolocation/radionavigation services.
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